

 Locker Bell
 8.50am

 Recess:
 10.40-11.00am

 Lunch
 12.45- 1.30pm

 Period 6:
 2.30 – 3.20pm

 Period 1:
 8.55 – 9.45am
 Period 2:
 9.50 – 10.40am

 Period 3:
 11.00 – 11.50am
 Period 4:
 11.55 – 12.45pm

 Locker Bell:
 1.30pm
 Period 5:
 1.35 – 2.25pm

## Friday, 18th November 2022

# **Action for Happiness-New Ways November** "Connect with someone from a different generation"

TARRA MIA 2022- Order and pay for this year's magazine at the front office. \$30.

**GOT ANY IDEAS FOR NEXT YEAR'S PRODUCTIONS?** -Production 2023 is just around the corner. Presentations for next year's productions will be in early December. There will be a meeting in Room 19 at lunchtime Today to outline what a presentation needs to be included. Come along if you're interested.

#### WALK FOR RESPECT & WEAR IT ORANGE CASUAL DAY- GOLD COIN DONATION- Wednesday

November 23<sup>rd</sup>. Meet on the front oval at lunchtime to walk 16 laps in support of "The 16 days of activism against Gender-Based violence." Info has been sent out on Compass by school nurse, Bec.

**SHOOTING FORMS**- forms for the shoot on Dec 13<sup>th</sup> are available from the front office. A reminder forms must come in with the money

**STUDENT FREE DAY**- Friday November 25<sup>th</sup> for report writing.

**END OF YEAR ACTIVITIES-** Monday 12<sup>th</sup> and Tuesday 13<sup>th</sup> December- Students will be able to sign up for end of year activities in the next week or so. Some of the activities on offer are Gumbuya World, making Christmas decorations, games, a bike ride to Port Albert and more

**SCHOOL HOT LUNCHES**- please remember if you wish to buy any hot food at lunchtime, it must be ordered before school or at recess, so as you are not disappointed when there is none left. There is chicko rolls now on the menu \$3.00 each ad no dims sims for a while.

**LOST PROPERTY**- There is a large amount of lost property down in the wellbeing room. There is no name on any of it. If you have lost something, please go and have a look.

SCHOOL GARDENS - can students please keep off all gardens and not walk through them. Thank you

**PHONES**- just a reminder phones are to be kept in your locker between 8.55am and 3.20pm every day, with an exception for classes with a green card approval from a teacher.

**PANADOL/ANTIHISTERMINES** - The school is not allowed to supply/administer paracetamol/ibuprofen or any hay fever medications Students should keep some in their lockers/bags and only take when necessary. Students are not permitted to supply these to anyone else.

**MEDICAL CERTIFICATES**— If you attend a medical appointment ie: doctor, optometrist, podiatrist, physio, osteo, psychiatrist, dentist etc, you are required to provide a medical certificate to the school

<u>ANNUAL AWARDS DAY-</u> Wednesday, 14<sup>th</sup> December at 11am at YSC. Award winners will be notified by mail. All Year 12 and VCAL students are expected to attend. All Welcome.

## **COVID RULES FOR SCHOOLS**

It is strongly recommended that students:

- who test positive to COVID-19 stay home and isolate for 5 days
- should not attend school after 5 days if still symptomatic
- who are symptomatic but have not tested positive should not attend school
- advise the school of the COVID-19 positive test result

Where students become symptomatic at school they should:

- be collected by their parents/carers
- undergo testing for COVID-19

## Reporting positive COVID-19 test results

The Dept of Health recommends that a person who tests positive for COVID-19 should inform those with whom they have recently been in contact, including their workplace, schools and household. Parents and carers will therefore be asked to continue to report positive student COVID-19 cases using the <u>VicED COVID Tool</u>.

### **Face masks**

Staff and students who wish to wear a face mask should be supported to do so, and schools should continue to make face masks available for staff, students and visitors. The Department of Health recommends that masks should be worn by a person who is a close contact of someone who has tested positive for COVID-19 when leaving home. Additionally, the Department of Health recommends that masks should be worn by a person who has COVID-19, for at least 7 days after a positive test, when they need to leave home.

<u>CASUAL BUS PASSES-</u> Students needing to travel on buses that aren't their usual bus, or to a stop they do not usually access, will require a casual bus pass. A casual bus form needs to be filled out and handed in <u>the day before the first day of travel</u>, to get a pass. Casual bus pass forms are available from the front office.

LIBRARY EQUIPMENT (computer and chargers) must be returned to the library at the end of each day, thank you.

**EATING HEALTHILY**- We have students from time to time come to the office, feeling tired, sick etc, only to find out they haven't eaten, or they have eaten foods high in sugar and low in nutritional value. It is really important that for children to get through the day, they need to have had a wholesome breakfast, and a nutritional lunch, with plenty or fruit and nuts for snacks. Students should also be drinking plenty of water throughout the day, not just, if it's hot.

UNIFORM SHOP OPEN WEDNESDAY The uniform shop is open every Wednesday from 12.30pm-2.00pm

**MATHS**- Every Monday after school 3.30-4.30pm **WORD WORKS**- Every Wednesday lunchtime.

<u>HYDRATION-</u> Just a reminder to bring a drink bottle to school. Students become dehydrated during the day. Symptoms include feeling thirsty, feeling dizzy, tired, dry mouth, yellow or strong smelling urine or urinating less than 4 times a day. Students are allowed to take drink bottles with water into class.

CADETS- Please come to the office at 11.25 am no earlier.

**EXCURSION FORMS**- can students please get their forms (and money) in for their upcoming incursions and excursions before the due date.

**WRITING GROUP**-For all ages, this group is aimed at writers sharing their work and getting feedback from readers. It is held Wednesday lunchtimes in Room 13.

**STAFF OFFICES**- Please note **NO** student is to go into any staff office without permission.

**TRANSPORT PERMISSION**- Students who need to travel on a bus once or on an occasional basis will need to collect a casual bus form from the front office. A new form is required each year. If the student needs to access a bus on a regular basis ie: weekly or fortnightly, you need to collect a temporary bus form from Mrs Gregory.

<u>DRIVING SCHOOL</u>- Stress Less Driving School- Darryl Harbour Auto and manual lessons, any day. 0407 568 959, <u>www.stresslessdrivingschool.com.au</u>

ATTENDANCE COUNTS



Absence Hotline- 51825522 and push 1 If you are absent due to a medical appointment or illness, you must notify us and provide a medical certificate